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January 1, 2015
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FROM THE PRESIDENT

I had the pleasure of making some new friends recently and as we got to know 
one another, we compared notes about our hobbies. As soon as I mentioned the 
Delaware RC Club, each one of them (independently} told me how much they 
loved coming to WOD and is was the best thing in the area! Those statements 
made me feel very proud and I hope you can share that feeling.

We had a very spirited August Club Meeting at the field and I for one enjoy them 
more than a boring session where no one says anything. Disagreements and 
various points-of-views are a good thing even though they may not be when 
heard for the first time. I just want to make sure that for the remainder of my 
term that I am leading the club down the right path. I have learned that pleasing 
everyone is impossible and probably the sign of a weak leader.

As a regular feature of all club meetings in the future will be a summary report of 
what took place at the most recent Board Meeting. This way, all those present 
will know first hand what the Board is doing. This sort of information I believe is 
not suitable for publication in our newsletter or on our website. When we have 
secure communications that only reach current club members, then we can 
publish these notes each month.

The next General Membership Meeting is on Tuesday, September 2nd 
beginning at 7:00pm at the Newark Senior Center. We promise a solid program 
including great raffle items.

Also, mark your calendars for two great upcoming events:

Giant Scale RC Fly In at the New Garden Airport
Saturday-Sunday, September 13-14

Club Picnic at the field
Saturday, September 21st: 

See you this Tuesday and I hope all of you are well. 

Mark



FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK

We have not been at the field a lot this past month. Medical problems, and family 
matters, kept us away on a lot of the good flying days. Seems that on the days when 
we really want to fly either the wind is blowing, or some other weather makes it less 
than inviting. As a result we don't have any new photos from the field. No matter we still 
have lots of photos you haven't seen. This month we'll share some of those.
 
In case you didn't know, we will happily publish your photos. If you would like to share 
photos from the field or of an event you attended, then please send them to us. If you 
want to write an article, have an idea for one you'd like us to write, or saw one you 
think we should share please send them to us.

UPDATE: WIRELESS BUDDY BOX - by Roger McClurg

I finally got a receiver to use for my 
wireless buddy box. It's a Hobby King 
Orange R615X. It is a 6 channel 
receiver that outputs CPPM on the 
battery/bind pins. 

I made a cable to connect the 
receiver and the transmitter from an 
old servo cable and a one end of a 
3.5mm mono audio cable. I removed 
the center wire (positive lead) from 
the servo cable, and soldered the 
signal wire to the tip wire and the 
black wire (negative lead) to the 
sleeve wire. The whole process took 
10 minutes.

I bound the receiver to my JR9303 
transmitter (any DSM2 or DSMX 
transmitter will work), and I was 
ready to go. My Taranis transmitter 
has an empty module bay, so I put 
the receiver and battery there. You 
can just as easily attach them to the 



back of your transmitter with some Velcro. Turn on 
the student transmitter, plug the battery into the 
receiver, and then plug in the audio cable into the 
instructor transmitter, and you are ready to go.

Here are some photos of the components and the 
final installation



PHOTOS FROM THE FIELD
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